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olleagues, students, friends�from the One Pace Plaza Student Center on our New York 
City Campus, good afternoon. Thank you for being with us today, whether you�re here in 

person or joining remotely. After my remarks, we�ll take questions from both those in the 
room and also those watching on Zoom. 
 
My fellow members of the Pace Community, we are meeting at what I believe is a pivotal 
moment for our University. A year ago, I announced the transition to our New Normal, a 
move from the crisis phase of the COVID-19 pandemic to the endemic phase�a time when 
we�d learn to live with the virus, behave responsibly, and go back to something closer to our 
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This national mental health crisis is something that our nation must address�and that we 
must address at Pace, among our students, and also among our faculty and staff. This leads to 
the other troubling impact of the pandemic on our University: enrollment and retention. 
 
Don�t get me wrong: our enrollment numbers remain strong�and in fact our graduate 
enrollment is skyrocketing as international travel resumes. Even on the undergraduate level, 
we fared well through the pandemic, better than we feared and better than many other 
institutions.  
 
But the national trend of learning loss as students missed months or even years of in-person 
instruction, combined with the national crisis in mental health, means that there are students 
who simply decided not to start college, or decided not to continue in their studies. Prior to 
the pandemic, both our retention rates and our graduation rates were on an upswing. The 
pandemic set us back. 
 
Right now, thanks to the heroic efforts of Robina Schepp and her team, our undergrad 
enrollment numbers remain strong. But it has also become clear that we must develop an even 
stronger focus on retention�to ensure that our students succeed, and that we can continue to 
deliver on our mission. 
 
 

et me take a moment on these two points. Mental health and wellbeing, on the one hand, 
and retention, on the other, are arguably the two biggest challenges facing not just Pace 

today�but all of higher education. And they�re connected. There are of course many other 
aspects to retention, but at a certain basic level, when our students are better equipped to 
learn, they are in a better position to continue their studies. 
 
At Pace, we are at work on both fronts. 
 
Under the guidance of our first-ever chief wellness officer, Harriet Feldman, we�ve been 
expanding our wellbeing offerings across the university. Earlier this month, we had 
extraordinary turnout at the three-campus Wellbeing Fair. I signed the Okanagan Charter that 
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day, committing Pace to an international movement of colleges and universities that are 
infusing health and wellbeing into everything we do. 
 
We are also ensuring that when our students need help, they can get it. Our Counseling 
Centers are fully staffed and busy as ever. Utilization rates for individual and group counseling 
sessions are up 10 percent over last year. We are now offering the WellTrack suite of services, 
which means that students always have access to a live, trained counselor�even when they 
call the Counseling Centers at night or on weekends or holidays.  
 
Richard Shadick, who runs our Counseling Centers, asks that I remind any students listening 
today to fill out the Healthy Minds Survey. Answers are anonymous�but will help us better 
support our students. 
 
And I want to note that while our Counseling Centers serve only students, we know that the 
people who work at Pace need support, too. Many if not most of our wellbeing initiatives are 
open to faculty and staff. HR�s Pace Yourself to Wellness program offers employee wellness 
activities throughout the year. And please remember that the Employee Assistance Program is 
available for all Pace employees, whether or not you use Pace-provided health insurance. 
 
 

o address retention over the last several years, we bolstered our Learning Centers and 
built new supports in areas where we knew they were needed, like math and writing. We 

hired adjunct faculty to provide tutoring, and to train student tutors. Now, under the 
leadership of Interim Provost Joe Franco, we are beginning a comprehensive examination of 
our retention efforts to address the new challenges, guided by a Retention Task Force that was 
charged in December.  
 
Professors Nancy Reagin and Lisa Fastenberg are co-chairing that group, and it is expected to 
produce data-driven recommendations for improvements by the end of April. Subcommittees 
are focused on areas including advising, classroom experience, the Learning Centers, and 
resources for students most at-risk. And we�re continuing to review our existing support 
programs. The goal is to produce short-term and long-term strategies that will increase our 
first-
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graduation rate to 70 percent�with the Class of 2022 it reached an all-time high of 61 
percent.  
 
But I want to make clear that as important as the work of this task force is, we haven�t been 
waiting for its results to get started. These aren�t just statistics; these are students. And we 
need to work hard to help as many as we can, even as we refine our long-term strategies. I 
know our innovative and resourceful faculty and staff�especially those working in 
advisement�are doing that important work every day. 
 
Last year we created what became known as the SSWOT Team�that�s the Senior Stop-Out 
and Withdrawal Oversight Team. We want to make sure students who are close to graduating 
get across that finish line. A collaborative effort of Central Advisement, Financial Aid, and 
Student Accounts, last year the SSWOT Team successfully brought back more than half of the 
students they targeted, who then finished their degrees. This year, the team is focused on a 
new cohort.  
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For staff, the result of PaceWorks will be more automated processes, less time on data entry, 
and more time on high-value tasks. For faculty, you�ll have more and better insight into 
student progress and alerts when students aren�t on track. And students will find it much 
easier to learn about degree requirements and course prerequisites, and to complete tasks that 
should be easy�like applying to graduate. 
 
Simply making these systems work better will help us with retention. 
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The next step was the renovations of the west side of One Pace Plaza, where almost exactly 
three years ago we cut the ribbon on the new lobby and the bright and open Student Center 
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We also will have added about 150,000 square feet of academic space in New York City while 
reducing administrative space, thanks to efficiencies enabled by hybrid work, by more than 
25,000 square feet. In fact, at the same time we�re building these new buildings, we closed the 
Midtown Center, exited 110 William Street and 156 William Street, and are consolidating 
some Westchester operations at Haub Law�even as we sold off some unused buildings there. 
 
And we have already secured $25 million in state funding for the One Pace Plaza project, 
thanks to Gov. Kathy Hochul and the legislature, and another $5 million in federal funding, 
thanks to Sen. Chuck Schumer.  
 
I am also excited that we�ll soon be able to announce a very significant philanthropic gift that 
will help fund this work from a donor who wants to support not just our physical space but is 
fully committed to our entire ambitious strategic plan. We�ll have more on that very soon. 
 
 

 want to be very clear: These new buildings are important, but they are just one part of 
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This year we renewed our commitment to experiential education by appointing Professor 
Kelly Kreitz as director of experiential learning and the Pace Path. She is leading the charge to 
more fully integrate the Pace Path across our full undergraduate experience, with the goal that 
every student will complete two experiential activities before graduation. 
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At Haub
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with a range of Indian universities for various dual-degree and feeder programs. We�re just 
launching a new partnership with City University London that will serve students at both our 
institutions. A series of introductions recently brokered by Mexico�s consul general in New 
York is set to yield several new partnerships, including at Dyson, Lubin, Seidenberg, and Haub 
Law. And our Pace International office is developing a new database of international 
relationships and expertise among faculty and staff at Pace, so we can better leverage 
connections and research interests to take quick advantage of opportunities. 
 
And, on top of everything else, we also raised more money last year than we ever have before, 
excluding the year of the Haub gift for the law school. Thanks to the efforts of Gary Laermer 
and his team, each of the last two years has set a fund-
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We�re not just transforming lives. We�re transforming families. About 40 percent of our 
incoming students are the first in their families to attend college. And we know those degrees 
will pay off. 
 
We need to do even more to get our message out. We need to spread the story of our success. 
We�re already doing that. And we are seeing results.  
 
We�ve been running brand campaigns. You�ve seen our banners around our campuses�and 
maybe you�ve seen the ads in the train stations and even in Times Square or heard them on 
some of your favorite podcasts. 
 
We�re working to boost our rankings. Just a few weeks ago, we learned that we have eight 
programs in this year�s US News Best Online Programs rankings�and five in the Top 50 for 
their fields. 
 
That�s all good news. We need to keep it going. 
 
Our strategic plan is helping. The new buildings will help. The new programs will help. The 
research successes, the fundraising successes, the outcomes successes, all of it will help. 
 
 

o, finally, let me say thank you, to all of you, for everything that you are doing to make 
Pace even stronger. Thank you to our committed faculty and staff, for your hard work and 

dedication. Thank you to our board for its wisdom and to our deans and vice presidents for 
your leadership. Thank you to the friends, donors, and elected leaders who are supporting us. 
And thank you to our students�for your commitment and example, for inspiring us every 
day. 
 
The world is changing, and we are moving forward. We are changing, and we are making a 
difference. Together, we will continue to deliver on our historic mission of Opportunitas.  
 
Let�s do this. 
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